
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

Pursuant to Application No. APE20120001 

Agency Interest No. 33403 / Permit No. 105-00016 

 

The Energy and Environment Cabinet, Division of Waste Management (DWM) issued a draft 

permit to Waste Services of the Bluegrass, LLC for a horizontal expansion (HEX) of the existing 

Central Kentucky Landfill on December 16, 2016; the public notice for this action was published on 

December 20, 2016. On January 19, 2017, the DWM received a letter from the Georgetown-Scott 

County Planning Commission which appeared to raise a substantial new question related to the 

zoning ordinance(s).  On January 26, 2017, the DWM issued a Notice of Deficiency to the applicant 

related to the zoning ordinance(s).  On October 9, 2018, the applicant responded with a modified 

Administrative Application; the response also indicates the revised Technical Application will be 

forthcoming. 

 

The name and address of the permit applicant is Waste Services of the Bluegrass, LLC, 604 Bizzell 

Drive, Suite 250, Lexington, KY 40510. The contact person is Greg Elkins, who can be reached by 

telephone at (502) 225-2521. The name and address of the facility is Central Kentucky Landfill, 493 

Double Culvert Road, Georgetown, KY 40324. The permit application is being processed at the 

Division of Waste Management, Solid Waste Branch, Second Floor, 300 Sower Boulevard, 

Frankfort, KY 40601. 

 

The application and related information are incorporated into the administrative record and can be 

reviewed at the Division of Waste Management's Frankfort office between 8:30 AM and 4:00 PM 

weekdays by appointment only. To make an appointment or request materials in an alternate format, 

submit a written request to eec.kora@ky.gov at least 72 hours prior to the desired review date. 

Please include the Agency Interest No. 33403 and Application No. APE20120001 in the email 

request.  For assistance with an open records request, contact Emily Perkins at (502) 782-1786.  

 

DWM will issue the additional public notice(s) pursuant to 401 KAR 47:140, Section 12, with a 30 

day comment period as appropriate.  In accordance with 401 KAR 47:140, Section 16, the response 

to comments document will be issued at the time any final permit decision is issued. 

 

The Cabinet does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, sex, national origin, sexual 

orientation or gender identity, ancestry, age, disability, or veteran status. The Cabinet provides, on 

request, reasonable accommodations necessary to afford individuals with a disability an equal 

opportunity to participate in all services, programs, and activities. Publication of this notice is 

pursuant to 47:140, Section 15. 


